
HM The Queen – arrangements
at  St  Giles  Cathedral  on
Monday

Her Majesty The Queen’s coffin will
Lie at Rest in St Giles Cathedral
in Edinburgh, giving an opportunity
for  the  public  to  pay  their
respects.

Mourners will be able to file past
the  coffin  from  around  5:30pm  on
Monday  12  September  until  3pm  on
Tuesday 13 September.
Large crowds are expected and there are likely to be delays on
public transport. People are being asked to check ahead and
come prepared to stand in long queues.

The  queue  will  start  at  George
Square  Lane/North  Meadow  Walk  in
The  Meadows,  Edinburgh  where  one
wristband  per  person  will  be
issued. Only those with wristbands
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will be able to enter St Giles.

St Giles Cathedral PHOTO ˙2022 The Edinburgh Reporter
A series of local and major road closures will be in place.
This will have a significant knock-on impact on surrounding
trunk  roads  and  the  Edinburgh  City  Bypass.  There  is  no
additional  parking  at  George  Square,  and  mourners  should
wherever possible access George Square by public transport or
on foot.

Flowers  can  be  laid  in  Middle  Meadow  Walk  and  Palace  of
Holyrood  House  but  will  not  be  permitted  into  St  Giles
Cathedral.



Scenes around The Palace of Holyroodhouse on Friday one day
after the death of HM THe Queen was announced. PHOTO ©2022 The
Edinburgh Reporter
The queue will pass a number of locations where refreshments
can be brought, however people are advised to also bring their
own food and drinks. It is also important people are prepared
for changeable weather conditions. Toilets will be available
and visitors will be able to leave the queue briefly to use
the facilities.

Airport-style security checks for entering St Giles will be in
place at George IV Bridge and there will be tight restrictions
on what can be taken into the cathedral.  

The  queue  may  close  early  to  ensure  as  many  visitors  as
possible  can  enter  the  cathedral  before  the  Lying-At-Rest
period ends should it be clear that those joining the queue
beyond that time could not be accommodated before the vigil
ends.

Mourners will be asked to pass the coffin without pausing, to



enable as many people as possible to do so. Once people have
paid their respects, they are asked to move away from the
exits to allow the queue to keep flowing.

Detailed information and safety advice for taking part in the
Lying-At-Rest  is  available  here:  Her  Majesty  The  Queen’s
Lying-at-Rest in St Giles Cathedral, Edinburgh

A proclamation was read by The Lord Lyon King of Arms Joseph
Morrow at the Mercat Cross on 11 September 2022 when crowds
gathered PHOTO ˙2022 The Edinburgh Reporter
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